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Guelph Minor Baseball Association Inc.
5C – 100 Crimea Street, Guelph, ON N1H 2Y6

Phone: (519) 836-8771
Fax: (519) 836-7309

Website: www.gmba.ca 
* E-mail:  office@gmba.ca
December 6th, 2018 Board Meeting Minutes
Start time – 725pm

Members present – Sean Staniforth, Harrison Young, Dave Shapka, Vicki Marshall, Heather Sutcliffe, Iain Durk, Brodie Richards, Rob Robinson, Deb Raco, Jeff Hoffman, Stefanie Mocuik, Adam Fanjoy, Jim Price, Mark Ferarro, Koko Gillis, Shawn Malott, Libby Malott

Members absent – Cory Hanley

Guests – Brent Harp, Fiona Caron

Approval of December 6th Agenda – motion; Mark Ferarro, 2nd by Rob Robinson, motion carried
Approval of November 1st and 15th minutes – motion; Mark Ferarro, 2nd by Jeff Hoffman, motion carried
President’s Report – Mark Ferarro

· Thanks to Brodie Richards for the past two years as GMBA President

· Encouraging board members to think outside the nine dots for ideas and when making changes keep every player in GMBA in mind and what the impact will be on each division from House League to Rep
· Transparency is key to the association, keeping membership informed
· Minutes will be posted to the GMBA Website every month for the membership to see.  They will be posted each Wednesday following the Board meeting.
· Agenda items must be in by the last Monday of each month

· January meeting will be on the 10th while all others will be on the first Thursday of each month

· We will be focussing on building a volunteer base to help out with tournaments and special events and committees
· Our job is to do the best we can for our membership

Finance Report – Shawn Malott

· 2019 Rep registration fees are coming in 

· Fall clinic fees are in 

· Minimal expenses 

ICBA Report – Stefanie Mocuik

· Nothing to report as ICBA has not had their December meeting

Registration – Deb Raco
· RAMP is launching its new Registration platform and we are going to use it for House League Registration 2019.
· The goal is to open HL registration in the next week once the new platform is set up

· Registration will close by March 31 and there will be a late fee imposed after that
· If you don’t pay for the season before it starts your child will not be placed on a team

· Credit card and e transfer will be available.  If other methods of payment are necessary it will be necessary to contact the Registration Chair

· Discussion about GMBA presence at Sports Day at Stone Road Mall in 2019.  It was decided to show our presence at the mall so we could do our advertising and inform people what GMBA has to offer.
· Discussion to increase the 2019 House League fees

· Once registration opens members will be able to pay 2018 fees until the end of January then fees will go up until the end of March.  A late fee of $25 will be charged after registration closes

· Would like an increase of between $10 - $20

· Why increase fees for 2019?  

· Increased diamond cost, purchasing new equipment, development within house league (clinics)

· Increasing by a small amount yearly instead of large increase in the future

· Last year’s average increase was $20 per division

· Need to attach something to our increase such as a capital project

· Motion put forth by Shawn Malott to raise 2019 House League Registration fees by $10 from Rally Cap to Peewee and $15 from Bantam to Midget

· 2nd by Adam Fanjoy

· Motion carried

Rep – Brodie Richards

· Teams are submitting their rosters and fundraising ideas

· Rep registration is open

· Rep committee is in the process of being formed

House League – Koko Gillis

· Met at GMBA to discuss 2019 plans based on convener feed back

· There is coach registration application available on RAMP

· Communication will be made to potential coaches that any training such as NCCP courses they wish to take, GMBA will reimburse

· Need to provide as much support to HL coaches as we can to avoid the reluctance to volunteer to coach

· Practice diamonds are needed for HL.  UGDSB will be approached to see if we can work with them to book more diamonds.  GMBA may need to take on the role of assigning the practice time and diamonds to teams

· Looking at the idea of booking a City diamond within the HL schedule and having the Technical committee run the practice to help new and returning coaches learn new drills and see how they are implemented on the diamond.
· Would like to see the expansion of HL clinics available

Select – Jeff Hoffman

· Coach applications are on line and an email notification has been sent to the 2018 HL membership

· Select coach interviews will be held the week of December 17th
· A coach selection committee is in the process of being formed

· SWOBA is in the early stages of developing.  11 centers are involved at the moment

· GMBA has expressed interest in Rookie to Bantam teams

· GMBA is willing to convene a loop championship in one division

· The first meetings have been very disorganized

Tournaments – Shawn Malott/Sean Staniforth

· Dates have been set for the Rival Series

· A volunteer base needs to be set up


Technical Development – Rob Robinson

· Fall Clinics are wrapping up.  

· Saturdays have been run by PPA Hithouse

· Tuesdays have been run by Brodie Richards and others

· The Best Ever Clinic is booked for the 2nd weekend in February and we have 30 coaches set to go

· NCCP clinics will be held in January and February 

· We would like to purchase 2 portable pitching mounds for GMBA that will be kept at Marden.  Storage is in question at the moment.  They will cost approximately $3000
· Looking at options to run more clinics.  This may mean purchasing more time at Marden.  The Gryphons group may run these

· Our current Marden time is 90% booked in January

Equipment – Vicki Marshall

· Working on getting the Uniforms and Spirit wear site ready

Risk Management – Stefanie Mocuik

· Guelph Police have changed their PRC format to an online system.  In the process of figuring out what this means for GMBA and getting all of our PRCs done

· Working on getting a list of coaches

Grievance – Adam Fanjoy

· Nothing to report at this time

Rules and Constitution – Adam Fanjoy

· Nothing to report at this time

Special Events – Heather Sutcliffe

· Working on pulling together a group to define Special Events

· Would like to build a volunteer base with the high schools

· Would like to work with PPA/Senior Royals/GMBA to have a season kick off

· Photo Day date to be determined and booked 

Communications – Libby Malott
· The minutes will be put on the website each Wednesday following the Board meetings

· Updates with Brent Harp and Brodie Richards to help make the website more user friendly

Sponsorship – Jeff Hoffman

· Need to have recognition on social media
· No longer printing sponsors on HL t shirts

· Thinking of having banners made for teams with sponsors on them to display at diamonds

· Thinking of hats with sponsors on them

Website – Brent Harp

· Working at revamping the website

· If you need anything put on the website send to webmaster@gmba.ca
New Business

· Calendar 

· Adam is in the process of adding all important dates to a Google calendar to share with Board members

· New GMBA Facility – Adam Fanjoy
· Looking at the possibility of finding a new facility as our present location is now showing it does not fit our needs without a great deal of work needed
· Do we go smaller or do we go bigger by adding indoor practice space?
· This is a long-range idea and requires a great deal of discussion, insight and research

· Open item

· Bid to host Bantam Eliminations in 2020 – Adam Fanjoy

· Showcase our association and facilities

· Over 24 teams involved

· Need a large volunteer base in order to do this

· Open item

· Board and Technical committee Identification – Adam Fanjoy

· Purchasing spirit wear to identify Board members 

· Open item

· Conversation about the term “Midget” within sport – Mark Ferarro

· GMBA needs to discuss and look at what we feel is correct for our association and working with the sports community moving forward
· Open item

Meeting adjourned @ 945pm

Next meeting will be held on January 10th at the GMBA office at 7pm.
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